
Fauntleroy community association minutes 

March 8, 2016 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by President, Mike Dey.  Gordon Wiehler announced he 
was resigning from the board.  He will still be active with Emergency Prep.  He will be missed. 

Board members in attendance; Gary Dawson, Vicki Schmitz-Block, Martin Westerman, Jewel 
Von Kempf, Susan Lantz-Dey, David Haggerty, Michael Liberman, Mike Dey, and Kathleen 
Dellplain.  Also in attendance were; Alexis Zolne, Bonny Beerman, Ron Smith of Seattle PD, 
Patrick Sand of WSB.  The minutes were accepted as written. 

New Business – Bonnie Beerman is concerned about emergency response. A neighbor had an 
emergency and pressed her Medic Alert pendant, and response was very slow.  Ron Smith (with 
SPD) said the medic alert pendant calls a private company, and they call local emergency 
services.   

Jewel Von Kempf has been looking into accounting software for our new Treasurer.  The board 
voted to fund up to $500.00 for the software for the new treasurer.  Jewel, Mike Dey and Alexis 
Zolne will evaluate programs.  Alexis may accept the position of Treasurer. 

Martin Westerman reported on the possible light rail route to West Seattle.  The preliminary plan 
is to cross the Duwamish at the bridge, tunnel under the golf course, with a stop in the Junction,  
and on to White Center, by 2025. 

The neighbors around the surplus City Light lot are still seeking funding to purchase the lot.   

The Triangle – SDOT needs 2 sunny days in a row to reconfigure the Triangle.  They will keep 
the stop signs.  They will fill the planters with soil, FCA will supply the plants.  Our budget for 
plants is $550.00.  Maintenance was discussed.  Drought tolerant plants will be a good choice.  
Pavement paint and artwork were also discussed.  There will be no tables.  Alexis was asked to 
be the plant co-ordinator.  

Food Fest preparations were discussed.  Assignments were made for a smooth running event. 

Fauntleroy Community Assn needs new board members, and to fill vacancies of Vice President, 
Treasurer, and Secretary.  Bring prospects to the party at Mike and Susan Dey’s on March 26th. 

SW District Council – Two projects requested endorsements; speed bumps on Beach Drive or 
improvements at Luna Park.  FCA voted to endorse the speed bumps. 

Fauntleroy Expressway will be closed at night to replace the replacement pressure pads.  The 
night closures should last more than a month. 



Fauntleroy School – The Strategic plan is to be restated in a more businesslike way.  All 
vacancies in the building are filled now.  Fundraising for a new security system is underway. 

Ferries – The Vashon dock is still under construction.  A smaller boat is on the route, until 
repairs of the larger boats are completed. 

Restricted Parking Zone – There seem to be more cars, and cars 2 go are all over.  Vanpool 
parking will be moved to Wildwood until construction on the south side of the dock  is 
completed. 

Police Report – RV lot has been called off.  Crime in this area is down 27% except burglaries. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 

 

Submitted by, 

Kathleen Dellplain 

 


